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State & Chapter  
Meeting Details 

(Click underlined text for links) 
 

 
 

STATE  
www.texasabate.com 

www.facebook.com/groups/texasabate 

JUNE 1st  1:00 PM 
American Legion Post 81  
418 East Redbird Lane 
Duncanville Tx 75116  

 
ARLINGTON 

www.arlingtonabate.com 
www.facebook.com/arlingtonabate 

3RD SUNDAY 
12 NOON 

VFW Post 6111 
1200 West Harris Street 

Arlington, TX 76001 

 
HEART OF TEXAS (HOT) 

4TH SATURDAY 
11 AM 

American Legion Post 573 
225 Cox Drive 

Harker Heights, TX 76548 

 
LAKE CITIES 

www.facebook.com/lake-cities-abate-2021-
454543498728107 

2ND SUNDAY 
1 PM 

VFW Post 10460 
501 Thompson Drive 

Lake Dallas, TX 75065 

 
TEXOMA 

www.facebook.com/texomaabate 

3RD SUNDAY 
1 PM 

Sherman ELK’s Lodge 2280 
1313 FM 1417 

Sherman, TX 75090 
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At the April 6th State Board Meeting, the HOT 

Chapter was extended a 6-month probationary 

period to bring the chapter into compliance. Per 

our Bylaws, each chapter must have representa-

tion at the State Board Meetings. The HOT chapter 

has been without representation at both Board 

Meetings this year and must be remedied at the 

June Board meeting. 
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This week, the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) released its fi-

nal 2022 Fatality Analysis Reporting System traffic crash data. NHTSA reported 42,514 

total fatalities in the U.S. in 2022. That is a 1.7% decrease from the previous year. 

 

However, the final numbers show mixed results for motorcyclists. Sadly, overall rider 

deaths on our nation’s roadways increased by 1.2%. The official number of motorcy-

clists killed in 2022 was 6,218, an increase of 75 deaths compared to 2021. 

 

Biker deaths now account for 15% of all fatalities on the road, up 1% from 2021. 

Large truck, bus and pedestrian deaths also saw increases, while passenger car oc-

cupants saw a decrease. The Motorcycle Riders Foundation (MRF) remains con-

cerned that these numbers may justify lawmakers taking a closer look at motorcy-

clists and our place in the transportation network. We surely do not need to be sin-

gled out for further scrutiny and have our freedoms limited.   

 

Fortunately, the final number of motorcyclists injured dropped by 2.6% in 2022. Two 

years ago, there were 82,687 biker injuries in crashes, down 2,211 from 84,898 the 

previous year.    

 

While every crash is unique, there are some disturbing trends. Alcohol-impaired fatal 

crashes account for 29% of all motorcyclist deaths. Across the nation, 7.8% of fatal 

crashes involved a “distracted driver.” Personal responsibility is a core value of the 

MRF. We must ensure we are all making the right decisions to protect ourselves and 

others on the road. If we don’t, who will?  

2022 Crash Statistics 
NHTSA Report Mixed News For Bikers  



Massachusetts Motorcycle Association Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication  

Right To Repair 
Must Be Protected 
Bob Kay - IMA Chairman 
 
The Right to Repair affects all of us whether we work on our own bikes or have a shop work on them. 

The information and tools necessary to make repairs must be available to independent dealers and indi-

viduals. Not everyone who owns a newer motorcycle (under ten years old), wants to go to a franchise 

dealer (regardless of the brand), to get their bike serviced or repaired. We should not be penalized with 

the threat of losing our warranty for taking our bikes to our favorite independent dealer, whom we have 

trusted and supported for years. Furthermore, if your bike is over ten years old, most franchise dealers 

will not even work on that bike. 

 

Most bikers I've met enjoy working on their bikes as much as riding them. It is part of our culture to 

hang out with our buddies and help each other. Most franchise dealers would prefer to eliminate inde-

pendent dealers and then charge us outrageous prices for parts and labor. Franchise dealers and manu-

facturers work hard to restrict parts and updated information from the Independent Motorcycle After-

market. Even worse than the high prices is the ridiculous amount of time they want to tie your bike up 

for service in the middle of riding season. The existence of independent dealers is essential for the sur-

vival of our culture, riding lifestyle and the future of motorcycling. 

 

Harley stopped the production of carbureted bikes in 2007 and will not work on your carbureted bike 

because it is over ten years old. Few have the technicians on staff with experience to work on older 

bikes. If you own a 2007 – 2013 Harley, where do you go for an electronic fuel injection tune? Harley 

no longer supplies programable ECUs for these bikes and the EPA has restricted the Aftermarket from 

selling the current generation of modules to street bike owners. There is even a campaign to penalize 

any dealer willing to tune your fuel-injected bike. All this is supposedly to help create a clean climate. 

However, the EPA will not even publish emission standards/limits that are acceptable for the Independ-

ent Motorcycle Aftermarket so that it can manufacture the components that will be environmentally 

compliant. It may seem like motorcycle manufacturers would like to sell you a new bike, service it twice 

a year and sell you another new bike in five years, but End-of-Life Directives for motorcycles are anoth-

er issue for discussion at another time. 

 

The MRF has been fighting for our Right to Repair and has pledged its full support to the Independent 

Motorcycle Aftermarket to continue this battle. We cannot do it alone. We need your support by joining 

the IMA today so that we may continue fighting this attack on our rights and lifestyle. I will address our 

Right to Modify and build custom bikes in your next issue of the American Biker Journal. 



2025 STATE OFFICE OPENINGS 
 

Calling all ABATE Members- it is time to demonstrate your dedication and pas-

sion in fighting for motorcyclists’ rights by stepping up and volunteering to hold one 
of the open officer’s positions at Texas ABATE. Below are the Executive & Adminis-
trative officer positions open:  NOMINATIONS JULY-SEPTEMBER 2024 

Assistant Coordinator (Executive Office) 

Treasurer (Executive Office) 

Membership (Administrative Office) 

Newsletter (Administrative Office) 
Remember, State positions are 2-year terms. For more detailed information regard-

ing the duties of these offices see pages 12-14 of (The) Texas ABATE Confederation 

Bylaws. 

 

Thanks, 

Terri Davison 

Assistant Coordinator…...Texas ABATE Confederation 

TEXAS ABATE CON-
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